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12th May 2025 

Mrs Rachel Jefferies 

Clerk to Chaddesley Corbett Parish Council 

 

Dear Rachel, 

 

Chaddesley Corbett Parish Council Meeting – Monday 12th May 2025 

 

We would be grateful if you could circulate this report to the Parish Councillors and that it is 

available for electors. 

 

We have been dealing with the usual casework, planning issues, planning enforcement 

issues and reporting litter on the main A roads. 

 

We have reported the damaged street nameplate sign off the A450 towards Harvington. 

 

The Planning Inspectorate met on 14th April 2025 regarding the Appeal at Top Acres 

Curslow Lane, Shenstone. I have attached the Appeal Decision notice which in summary 

granted permission for the stationing of caravans for residential purposes and associated 

hardstanding, sheds, summerhouse and fencing. However, the inspector refused to grant 

planning permission in respect of the use of land as a builder’s yard and for the storage / 

sale of vehicles. 

 

WFDC Full Council meets on 14th May to elect the new Chairman and Vice-chairman of the 

Council and all the chairman and vice-chairman of the committees and appoint councillors to 

various outside bodies and set the municipal calendar for 25-26. 

 

Local Government Reorganisation continues, and we await the response from Government 

to Worcestershire’s proposals. 

 

With our very best wishes. 

  

Yours sincerely, 

 

RMDrew 
 



Cllr. Robin M. Drew 

Cllr. Marcus J. Hart 

Cllr. Ian D. Hardiman 

Wyre Forest Rural Ward Councillors 

 

 

 

 
 

Wyre Forest House, Finepoint Way, Kidderminster DY11 7WF 


